Date

The Honorable First Name Last Name

Name of Legislative Body (e.g. California State Senate)

Street Address

City, State Zip

Dear Senator/Assemblyman/Assemblywoman Last Name:

As a board-certified laboratorian and your constituent, I am writing to bring to your attention a number of issues relating to recent interest in – and efforts regarding – regulation of various facets of in vitro fertilization (IVF).  I understand and appreciate policymaker and public concern regarding IVF, particularly in light of the high-profile case of a California mother who gave birth to octuplets.  However, as a member of the American Association of Bioanalysts (AAB) and its College of Reproductive Biology (CRB) – which together represent clinical laboratory directors, owners, managers, supervisors, and technologists interested in assisted reproductive technologies (ART) and the field of infertility, I am concerned that some of the well-intentioned “policy solutions” being considered across the nation could have unintended consequences, particularly to the detriment of infertile couples trying to conceive children.  For your information the AAB-CRB does not have a position on the number of embryos that could or should be transferred to a woman attempting to become pregnant; we maintain that this is a decision between the patient and her physician.

The American Board of Bioanalysis (ABB) and the AAB Board of Registry (ABOR) are the only nationally recognized boards that certify individuals in the technical disciplines of andrology and embryology – two key specialties of individuals working in fertility laboratories and clinics.  ABB and ABOR have already certified nearly 1,000 individuals in andrology and embryology, and we strongly recommend that any state requirements for fertility laboratories or clinic personnel recognize the ABB and ABOR certifications in andrology and embryology.  

The AAB-CRB represents the majority of ART laboratory personnel in the United States.  These clinical laboratorians work closely with physicians and other fertility clinic staff to ensure compliance with all state and federal laws and regulations and that the work done in their facilities meets the highest quality and ethical standards.  We feel strongly that state and federal laws and regulations must continue to ensure that all qualified individuals can engage in this important work – endeavors for which they have received education, training, and certification – so that patients will have access to the laboratories and associated health professional personnel they need during their treatment for infertility.

I wish to offer my expertise and assistance to you, your colleagues, and your staff during consideration of any legislation that pertains to these critical issues.  Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or if I can be a resource to you.  Thank you for your attention to my concerns, and I look forward to hearing from you regarding these important clinical laboratory and public health matters.

Sincerely yours,

First Name Last Name, Degrees

Title (if appropriate)
Mailing Address (where you are registered to vote)

City, State Zip

Phone Number

Email Address

